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End of school year update 
 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank you all for your continued support this year. You 
have supported the school with fundraising activities we have done for charity and you have 
supported your children by attending parents’ evenings, parent workshops and showcasing 
events. More recently, you helped to raise over £4,000 at our summer fair which will go back 
into the school budget for your children.  
 
We have several staff leaving us at the end of term. Mrs Patel and Mrs Kazi, who work in 
reception and Mrs Patel and Miss Riaz who work in nursery. They will all be missed and we wish 
them all the very best in the future. We would like to take this opportunity to thank them all for 
their hard work during their time at Sunning Hill.  
 
The list below shows the new class teachers from Y1 -> Y6 for September and each year group 
will be supported by teaching assistants.  
 

Nursery 2 year olds Miss Little 

Nursery 3 year olds Mrs Power & Miss Khan 

Reception Miss Ingar and Mrs Longworth 

RP Mrs Power  1H Mrs Hitchen RL Mrs Longworth  1M Miss Moore 

1H Mrs Hitchen  2P Mrs Potter 1M Miss Moore 
 

 2T Miss Thornborough 

Miss Stanley will be working across Y1 & Y2 

2C Mrs Potter 
 

 3H Miss Howells 2T Miss 
Thornborough 

 3E Mrs Essex Crosby 

3H Miss Howells  4J Mrs Jepson 3E Mrs Essex 
Crosby 

 4T Mr Tonge 

Mrs Neale will be working across Y3 & Y4 

4J Mrs Jepson  5R Mr Radwan 4T Mr Tonge  5L Mrs Laidlaw 

5R Mr Radwan  6S Mr Sweeney/Mrs 
Ettles 

5L Mrs Laidlaw 
 
 

 6P Mr Platt 

Mrs Hussain will be working across Y5 & Y6 
 

Mrs Ashton will be working across school. 
 

 

http://www.keepbritaintidy.org/ecoschools/


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
   
 
  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

  
 
 
 
                
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
        

If you or your family needs support or please contact Bolton Families Information Service. Tel: 01204 386030 email: 

families@bolton.gov.uk  or try the following websites: www.help4me.info  and www.childcarelink.gov.uk/bolton 

 

Please remember that if you have any concern regarding your child, no matter how small, please do not 
hesitate to get in touch. We are always keen to ensure that all our pupils are happy and settled in school. 

All our staff would like to wish you all a safe and happy holiday and we look forward to welcoming 
the children back on Monday 2nd September. 

What to do over the holidays 
 
Over the holidays there are lots of activities happening at different places and support for families 
through food banks. HAF funding supports children and families on benefits related to Free School 
Meals with free fun, creative sessions. Offering sports, games, physical activity and food during the 
school holidays. 
 
There are also lots of free activities, food sessions and family events which are open to all young 
people. Please visit our school website on the parent page to find out more information. 
https://www.sunninghillprimary.net/parents/parent-information-summer-holidays-2024/ 
 

School Uniform Reminder 
 

At Sunning Hill we do allow children to wear trainers. If your child chooses to wear trainers only plain 
black or dark blue can be worn. They MUST not contain any other colours (a white sole is 
acceptable). Children are not allowed to wear AstroTurf trainers for school.  
 
 

End of Term Assessments & Reports 
 

You will be receiving your child’s report in the last week of term. This report is an evaluation of your 
child’s progress up to the end of the summer term. It is based on various pieces of information 
including teacher assessment and observations, class work, knowledge and understanding, 
development of key skills and test outcomes. There will be an online form, on the parent tab on our 
school website, for you to complete your parental comments. Your feedback is always appreciated.  
 

Outcomes and Achievements 
 

In the summer term our Y1, Y4 and Y6 children have to take statutory tests. We are really proud of 
their outcomes and wanted to share these with you.  
 
93% of our Y1 children passed their phonics screening test and 63% of our Y4 children achieved full 
marks on their multiplication check.  
 
In our KS2 tests: 69% achieved at the standard and 27% achieved above the standard in reading,  
75% achieved at the standard and 24% achieved above the standard in writing, 78% achieved at the 
standard and 44% achieved above the standard in grammar and 80% achieved at the standard and 
49% achieved above the standard in maths.  
 
We are really proud of how hard they have worked and the resilience they have shown to do their 
best. Well done everyone.  
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